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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

Last day of term Thursday 22nd July 2021 @ 1:30pm  

Please make arrangement for your child/ren to be collected at 1:30pm on the last day of term, 22nd July  

Children are excepted  back to school on Monday 6th September 2021 

Term Dates 2021-2022 

The highlight of my week is seeing the children working to their full potential, and even surprising themselves at what 

they are capable of achieving. This was brought home to me this week when 2 children from Reception were brought to 

me to show their emergent writing. Both children positively brimmed with pride (rightly so) at what they had achieved. 

Overall, given the challenging year we have all had, I am increasingly bowled over at the resilience our children are 

showing in making up for those precious days they weren’t in school.  

The theme of my assembly last week was about Friendship. Clearly those aforementioned challenges have proven most 

difficult when the children have returned to their ‘bubbles’ in school hours. Not being able to play and interact with their 

friends (and adults) from other year groups can be limiting, leading to situations that might not ordinarily occur.  My 

assembly focused on this last period of the school year where, added to this, fatigue is most definitely setting in! Being a 

good friend is supporting one another and making sure the words we use are positive, however we might be feeling 

ourselves. Respect is one of our Primrose Promises and it is giving and receiving this over the last weeks of the term that 

will make for a more fruitful end of year. Phil  

 

Sports Day 

Sadly because of the continued social distancing 

measures, we are unable to hold our sports day at the 

track, as a whole school or even phase. Consequently, we 

are intending to have a series of mini 

sports days where the children will be 

taking part in events on the top 

playground in their year groups to 

ensure they don’t miss out. This will be 

during one of their own PE/Music slots 

before the end of term. Sadly, we cannot have parents on 

site for these because of the distancing difficulties and the 

need for us to utilise as much of the playground as 

possible. 

Class photographs 

You have received the proof of your child’s class photo 
this week. If you would like a printed copy, please make 
sure to order in school by Tuesday 6th July. If 
you cannot order by then, you still can place 
your order online or call the photographer 
directly as per instructions on the envelope.  

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk
http://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Term-Dates-2021-2022-Final.pdf


Parent Liaison Timetable 
Liaison times will continue after the half term break and will be at 8:45am each morning - please enter the school through 
the main gate, your child should continue to enter through the gate they usually come through. Please refer to the map below 
for where your child’s class teacher will be.  As the guidance has changed, you no longer need to wear a  mask,  but do ensure 
you socially distance from the teacher and parents.  



 Keeping our Community Safe 

Please note– if you or any member of your family have symptoms, you need to have a PCR Test, NOT a lateral Flow Test—always call 111 
for advice. 
Please check your child for symptoms, and do not come in to school if they or anyone in your family show the following symptoms: 
Remember, everyone in your household will have to isolate if anyone has one of these symptoms and you will need to arrange a COVID test:  

 a high temperature (please try to take their temperature every morning/check if they are hot to touch on chest & back) 

 a new, continuous cough or symptoms – this means coughing a lot, for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours 

 a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means they cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 
The above 3 symptoms are from the NHS and you should always consult your GP or call 111 NHS or use the coronavirus service 
https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/  
What to do if you have symptoms 
If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

1. Get a test to check if you have coronavirus as soon as possible. 
2. Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get your test result – only leave your home to have a test. 
3. Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support bubble, must also stay at home until you get your result. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/  
Always contact the school if you are unsure of what to do or would like some advice.  
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